Clarification on APWU Impasse Appeals 
1. The LMOU negotiation period ended on September 30, 2011. 
2. As a reminder, all appeals to impasse must be made no later than November 4, 2011.
3. All appeals must include (a) a copy of the written identification of issues initialed by both parties and (b) copies of all proposals and counter-proposals relevant to the issue at impasse. 

4. The Union must appeal (a) any dispute where the Union seeks to change the LMOU and (b) any dispute where management has declared the existing language in conflict or inconsistent where the Union desires to preserve the existing language.

5. Management must appeal any dispute where they have declared the existing language to be an unreasonable burden and desire to change it.

6. Union appeals should be made to the National Grievance Processing Center (same address as currently used for Step 3 Appeals) with copies to the Postmaster and the Union’s Regional Representative. 
7. The copy of the Union’s appeal forwarded to the appropriate Union Regional Representative must also be supplemented with all appropriate evidence and documentation to support the union’s position, including any information shared during negotiations by management.

8. REMINDER:  Management has the obligation to appeal unreasonable burden impasses to the Regional Coordinator with copies to the Grievance Processing Center and Local President. (A copy of the documents provided to the Local President, as well as any documentation shared during negotiations relevant to this burden, should be forwarded to your Regional Union Representative.)
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